
 
 

Stow Police Department 
Dispatch Log  From: 04/15/2024  Thru: 04/21/2024     0000 – 2359 

 
 

For Date: 04/15/2024  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0029 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0037 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0052 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0141 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0745 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with information.  
 

 
                0845 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0923 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1009 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PENNIE LN + WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

S5 assisting delivery driver. 
 

 
                1012 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    576108AC 
       Refer To Accident:    576108AC 
 
                1026 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    576131AC 
       Refer To Accident:    576131AC 
 
                1050 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WHITMAN ST 
 Refer To Citation:    576187AC 
       Refer To Accident:    576187AC 
 
                1059 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1121 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with LTC application.  
 

 
                1148 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a pothole caused damage to her MV and  
requesting to speak with an officer. S8 advised party. and  
placed a traffic cone in the hole.  
 

 
                1213 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     



911 caller requesting medical for her husband who is having  
vertigo. Police and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 9.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-291-IN 
 
                1410 Erratic Operator AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting an erratic operator. Call transferred  
to Maynard 911 and S8 checked the area.  
 

 
                1609 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request medical response in the town of  
Sturbridge. Call transfered to Sturbridge 
 

 
                1657 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1734 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                1849 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a commercial vehical running in gthe parking  
lot, giving off a lot of smoke. Caller is concered about air  
pollution and safety. S8 responding. 
 

 
                1952 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2008 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2022 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2032 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 088SOUTHAC] STOW HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2309 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/16/2024  -  Tuesday  
 
                0031 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0111 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0116 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0124 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0633 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0654 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

caller requested us to call management about a small leak in  
apartment E2. 
 

         Narrative:     
Will reach out to after hours contact  



 
 
                0857 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0905 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 HANG UP. NO ANSWER UPON CALL BACK.  
 

         Narrative:     
S5 & S8 MADE CONTACT WITH HOME OWNER. CONFIRMED ACCIDENTAL  
 

 
                1106 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1128 FIRE, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] MILL ANBD MAIN 
         Narrative:     

TOWN OF MAYNARD REQUESTS AN ENGINE TO RESPOND TO THEIR TOWN  
FOR A REPORT OF VISIBLE SMOKE FROM A BUILDING. E14,C20,R17  
RESPONDING  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-292-IN 
 
                1149 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

WALK IN REPORTS SEEING AN UPSIDE DOWN CANOE IN THE WATER.  
E14,R17,C20,S5,S9 
 

         Narrative:     
NEIGHBORS REPORT THE BOAT HAS BEEN THEIR FOR DAYS. FD  
LOCATED THE OWNER. NO FURTHER SERVICES NEEDED 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-293-IN 
 
                1202 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1213 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S5 SPOKE WITH WALK IN. PARTY REQUESTED TO SPEAK WITH OUR  
MASS COP REP. S5 PROVIDED PROPER CONTACT INFO 
 

 
                1249 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports a missing manhole cover. Called High Way Dept 
 

 
                1418 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist citizen 
 

 
                1623 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SHERMAN ST 
         Narrative:     

town of maynard requesting mutual aid ambulance for an  
unknown medical. 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 transporting 1 to emerson bls, sm 31.6 em 37.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-294-IN 
 
                1654 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

rp called regarding a police sign in the area of boxborough  
rd. s2 advised. 
 



 
                1757 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

rp states a k-9 showed up at the residence. owner found the  
dog, peace restored. 
 

 
                1824 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s3 to assist party with a package 
 

 
                1856 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Follow up on C. Malcolmson tipline 
 

 
                2107 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

cp called from the town of Stoughton regarding a previous  
911 accidental call.  d4 to assist. town of Stoughton  
advised. all clear. 
 

 
                2126 911 Out of Town Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [WAY] TOWN OF WELLSLEY - PARKER RD 
         Narrative:     

cp transferred to town of Wellsley. all clear. 
 

 
                2150 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2332 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                2334 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2336 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/17/2024  -  Wednesday  
 
                0726 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 232GLEASON] GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Mytrex alarm reports a medical. R17,E19,s 
 
 

         Narrative:     
transported to emerson. Ending miles 8.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-295-IN 
 
                0900 Generator Test Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1005 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                1052 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
       Refer To Incident:    24-46-OF 
 
                1113 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1127 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
      Refer To Fire Case:    24-295-IN 
 



                1150 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request help with her husbands catheter.  
R17,E12,S5 
 

         Narrative:     
transporting to emerson. starting miles 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
arriving emerson. 6.5 miles 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-296-IN 
 
                1438 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 SPOKE WITH WALK IN ABOUT 209A AND SETTING UP A TIME TO  
GET HER ITEMS FROM THE HOUSE 
 

 
                1536 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s3 to speak with party regarding a confirmation. 
 

 
                1549 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 37 mph  
 

 
                1621 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    COMMUNITY - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1639 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 215HARVARD] WEDGEWOOD PINES COUNTRY CLUB - HARVARD RD 
 
                1641 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    ATHENS ST 
 
                1653 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1701 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 30 mph  
 

 
                1716 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Hudson Pd requesting assistance with filling detail. d4 to  
assist. 
 

 
                1718 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1800 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party requesting cones for a manhole on the road. s3  
advised. 
 

         Narrative:     
s3 placed cones in the area & requested we contact highway  
department for further assistance. all clear. 
 

 
                1825 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2003 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 



 
                2006 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 37] PATTERSON AUTO  BODY - GREAT RD 
 
                2009 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2022 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
                2027 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2028 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ACTON RD - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2035 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

party requesting information for needle disposal. d4 to  
assist. all clear. 
 

 
                2037 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                2045 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
         Narrative:     

 
 
 

 
                2046 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2051 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 18] TOWN BUILDING - GREAT RD 
 
                2054 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FOURTH & FIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                2139 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

Passenger took over operation of vehicle, verbal given  
 

 
                2154 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party states he is locked outside of his residence  
and will be staying with a friend. Inquired regarding  
locksmiths in the area, s3 to be advised. 
 

 
                2327 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 156] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                2327 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
 
                2332 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/18/2024  -  Thursday  
 
                0609 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party requesting advice regarding a neighbor  
possibly cutting down trees on his property. 
 

 
                0808 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 



 
                0849 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting being locked out of his house. Police and  
Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Access gained with minimal damage.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-297-IN 
 
                1006 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with information. 
 

 
                1014 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1017 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                1020 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WHITMAN ST 
 
                1022 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S2 advised walk in party about a possible scam. 
 

 
                1030 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD + SUDBURY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    583425AC 
       Refer To Accident:    583425AC 
 
                1044 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + PINE POINT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    583458AC 
       Refer To Accident:    583458AC 
 
                1055 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1055 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting Low hanging wires. Police and Fire  
responding. Caller advised and Verizon notified.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-298-IN 
 
                1059 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal. 
 

 
                1133 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1142 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1147 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1222 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1245 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1303 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 



 
                1323 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with LTC information. 
 

 
                1326 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    583755AC 
       Refer To Accident:    583755AC 
 
                1436 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with LTC application. 
 

 
                1553 Erratic Operator Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] EASTBOUND TOWARDS MAYNARD. - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

possible erratic operator. 
 

         Narrative:     
party stated the driver pulled over at a gas station in  
maynard, maynard pd advised. 
 

 
                1559 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1602 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 abandoned call. s7 to respond. called business line 2x  
unable to speak with any party. contacted primary contact  
who stated they just left the area and will be back shortly  
to assist.  
 

 
                1606 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1617 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1802 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

party reports 2 accounts opened in his name in which he did  
not open. one for verizon and one for home depot. party  
reports fraudulent activity reported to both verizon and  
home depot who will be investigating. s9 to assist, spoke to  
and advised party. 
 

 
                1810 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1951 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 156GREAT] STOW HOUSE OF PIZZA - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 04/19/2024  -  Friday  
 
                0015 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                0028 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0043 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 875GREAT] BOLTON TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
 
                0206 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     



911 accidental. S7 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                0752 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 071POMPOSI] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0759 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    585309AC 
       Refer To Accident:    585309AC 
 
                0816 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    585352AC 
       Refer To Accident:    585352AC 
 
                0827 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 Refer To Citation:    585380AC 
       Refer To Accident:    585380AC 
 
                0848 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    585455AC 
       Refer To Accident:    585455AC 
 
                0858 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + ELM RIDGE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    585475AC 
       Refer To Accident:    585475AC 
 
                0912 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                0924 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0938 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 reportting a dog loose. Boxboro PD notified at 0940 
 

         Narrative:     
Dog is with the ACO.  
 

 
                1029 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting trucks parked on the side of the roadway  
obstructing views 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 checked the area no hazard.  
 

 
                1054 ALARM, BURGLAR Building Checked/Secured   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm Co requesting dispatch for Driveway door alarm. S2/S8  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers found an open door and checked the house.  
 

 
                1249 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1314 ANIMAL GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    [STW 486] CAR LOT EXPRESS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party stated that he saw a dog in the area of shaws  



then it returned to the area of 92 great road and went  
inside a house. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 to assist, area checked , gone on arrival. 
 

 
                1318 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1321 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1330 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party states her mother might have lost her phone in  
the area and is checking if it was turned in. no phone has  
been found and turned in. party information has been logged  
and will contact if item is found. 
 

 
                1333 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1518 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

elevator alarm activation. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 to respond. e12 res17 responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 & res 17 confirmed accidental. all clear. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-299-IN 
 
                1805 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1908 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                2022 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

party on line looking to talk to an officer regarding an  
incident that occured earlier today at market basket. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 & s9 to assist 
 

         Narrative:     
all units clear. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-70-OF 
 
                2127 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 570GLEASON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2139 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

one gate arm found open 
 

 
                2158 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                2252 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    587446AC 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a motor vehicle accident across from her  
house.  
 



         Narrative:     
S4/S7/R17 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
CBK and HLP notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 23:18 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 9.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-300-IN 
       Refer To Accident:    24-32-AC 
       Refer To Accident:    587446AC 
 
 
For Date: 04/20/2024  -  Saturday  
 
                0135 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0223 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0801 Road Safety Complaint Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting roadkill in the roadway. S8 cleared the  
travale lane and Highway notified.  
 

 
                0812 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
 
                1004 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a truck at her neighbors house and would  
like an officer to speak with the operator. 
 

         Narrative:     
Party lives at the residence.  
 

 
                1017 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WILDLIFE WAY 
 
                1018 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1057 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HALLOCK'S POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm Co requesting dispatch for basement door alarm S5/S8  
responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
officers spoke to parties who were collecting some property.  
 

 
                1215 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 spoke with party make sure she was doing ok. Party was ok  
.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-70-OF 
 
                1229 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1234 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1237 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 



 
                1303 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1317 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1328 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                1334 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with information. 
 

 
                1605 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reporting email scam activity. No personal  
information givin, advised to notify FTC.  
 

 
                1730 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                1741 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1747 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    NEIGHBORHOOD - CIRCUIT DR 
 
                1756 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1857 Community Policing AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
 
                1914 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 reports suspicious activity. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 reports the vehicle was pulled over picking up free items  
on the side of the road. No issues found.  
 

 
                1930 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1937 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 999STATERD] SUDBURY TOWN LINE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1938 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2100 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2104 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in pedestrian reports he was struck by a mirror on a  
passing vehicle that never stopped after the incident.  
 

         Narrative:     
Operator of the truck came to the station and stated he  
thought he hit someone and could not find him.  
 

         Narrative:     
Walk in advised he was ok and not injured. Operator of  
vehicle and victim spoke in lobby with S9/ S3 and did not  
want any further service. 
 

         Narrative:     
No injuries, no damage reported.  



 
 
                2208 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request escort home due to lack of funds for a Uber.  
S9/ S3 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 s/m 23791.6 at 22:14 to Warren road.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 e/m 23792.2 at 22:17  
 

 
                2222 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 232GLEASON] GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Medical alert reports elderly female fallen with unknown  
injuries. S9/S3/R17/ALS5 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports public assist only, no injuries. Patient  
refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-301-IN 
 
 
For Date: 04/21/2024  -  Sunday  
 
                0101 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 78] HEATH HEN & MEADOW BROOK WOODLANDS - BOXBORO RD 
 
                0108 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0115 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0117 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
 
                0133 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 875GREAT] BOLTON TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
 
                0146 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0507 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0613 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request FD for smoke detector activation with no  
smoke or fire present 
 

         Narrative:     
Unfounded cause of alarm. system reset.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-302-IN 
 
                0811 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
 
                0822 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 16GLEASOND] COMPUMASTER, INC - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0825 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting the fire alarm is going off. Police and  
Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Faulty detector Homeowner advised.  
 



      Refer To Fire Case:    24-303-IN 
 
                0837 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0840 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0959 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1005 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST + BIRCH HILL RD 
 
                1032 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1040 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1047 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1056 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1102 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1111 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1143 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + TUTTLE LN 
 Refer To Citation:    590305AC 
       Refer To Accident:    590305AC 
 
                1332 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                1352 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm Co requesting dispatch for Main building alarm. S5/S8  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Officers spoke with a party who was a cleaner.  
 

 
                1425 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting to speak with an officer about money taken  
from a bank account. S8 responding. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-71-OF 
 
                1558 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s3 assist with paper work 
 

 
                1815 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s3 assisting DCF 
 

 
                1825 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] TOWN FOREST - BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

call reports her dog has been attacked twice by the same dog  



. Reached out to AOC 
 

 
                1826 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    BROOKMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in reports stolen property. S9 taking report 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-72-OF 
 
                1907 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports lockout from vehicle. S3 responded and  
assisted caller. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 able to assist, gaining entry  
 

 
                1938 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Smoke detectors sounding. No flame, no smoke. E12,S9  
responded 
 

         Narrative:     
Home owner advised on how to proceed 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-304-IN 
 
                2122 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 54] FIRST PARISH CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                2123 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW LIBRARY] RANDALL LIBRARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                2129 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 50] BUSCEMI'S LIQUORS - HUDSON RD 
 
                2132 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 255HUDSONR] RADANT TECHNOLOGIES INC - HUDSON RD 
 
                2135 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                2138 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 discovered an open door. S9 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
Building checked and secured 
 

 
                2149 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

9111 caller reports her father fainted & is not responding.  
E12,R17,C20,L5,ALS 
 

         Narrative:     
CPR started @2157 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to Umass with ALS. Starting miles: 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 16.9 at Umass Worcester 22:48 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-305-IN 
 
                2343 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
 
 

 



 


